MADISON COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 5 SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING CB MURRAY BUILDING Tuesday, October 12, 2021

The safety committee meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. by Therese Sutton.

Committee members present were: Micheal Wetherbee, Rod Stout, Ridgley Elser, Therese Sutton, Emily McParland, Lois Tate and Rahn Abbott were present. William T. C. Wood and Kord Anderson were absent.

Visitors: Britney Bieroth (Zoom)

Public Comment: None

Door Lock System Upgrade: Superintendent Wetherbee reported that Fox Alarm was on campus to look at the door lock system; the system is failing and needs a software upgrade; Fox Alarm is trying to determine if newer software will integrate with the current hardware. Kenco is hard to get a hold of for service. The new system will be cloud based, and may still present problems when there are network issues.

School Safety: Superintendent Wetherbee drew attention to the new high school ramp; the recent snow melted off without needing to be shoveled or swept; the ramp has a built in sensor for temperature, moisture, and whether the system is on; the system is programmable. Mr. Braaten will install the railing to match the railing at the elementary entrance; He has been discussing plans for snow and ice removal with Dave and Rahn; the walkway between the high school and CB Murray is particularly treacherous and needs to be addressed.

Gravel was installed on the elementary playground this summer, but it looks like it could use more, especially under the new equipment.

Other potential projects include installing rubberized flooring in the south mezzanine to match the weight room; installation of the heat track mats for the elementary loading dock delivery ramp; lead testing in schools is a newer requirement implemented by the State, and Rahn is working with someone from the DEQ to implement routine sampling, create a schematic of all water sources, and develop a flushing plan for all buildings on the campus.

ADJOURNMENT

At 6:29 p.m., the meeting was adjourned.

The minutes of this meeting were recorded and transcribed by Rebecca E. Larsen, District Clerk.

CHERK